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Mr. Robert E. Johnson, Manager 
Energy Facilities Siting 
California Energy Commission 

1516 Ninth Street MS 29 

Sacramento, CA 9581 4-5512 

RE: Highgrove Project (06-AFC-2) 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On June 21, 2007, the Board of Education of the Colton Joint Unified School District passed 

a resolution to actively participate in providing for safe schools in environmentally safe areas. 


The District has been looking for a new high school site for over 10 years and has 

successfully obtained all environmental and state agency approvals for the Grand Terrace 

site. 


The District is currently in the process of reviewing the environmental documents related to 

the project and will respond to them at a later date. There are many concerns about the 

Highgrove project related to air quality, noise, construction impacts as well as truck traffic 

during and after construction of the facility. In the recent Supplemental C document, it 

indicates that an additional 1.3 mile long water line is proposed to be constructed along Main 

Street. 


The District's goal is to start construction of the high school by November or December of 
2008. Part of that construction includes development along the Main Street entrance to the 
school. 

The City of Grand Terrace and the County of Riverside also have plans for development of 

Main Street. All of this proposed construction should be considered. 
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The District will continue to monitor the project as it proceeds through the review process and 
will continue to express its concerns over the compatibility and safety of this proposed project 
and adjacency to a comprehensive high school. 

If you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter, please contact me at (909) 580-5000 
ext. 6640. 

Sincerely, 

Alice H. Grundman, Director 
Facilities Planning & Construction 






